St Anne's Church Academy @Hewish & @West Wick



Newsletter Term 6 Friday 7th July 2023



Dear parents and carers,

It is hard to believe that we are just two weeks away from the end of the academic year. Time has really flown hasn't it! The next two weeks will be very busy with our summer fete tomorrow, our Year 2 family worship on Monday, our Year 6 productions and leavers' services in the final week along with our 'meet the teacher 'afternoons for children and parent meetings (details below) - not to mention preparing for next year. We will all be ready for the summer break! I look forward to seeing lots of you tomorrow at the fete!

Have a lovely weekend.

emma.hardysmith@saca.theplt.org.uk Follow me on Twitter @StAnnes EHS

ART WEEK

We have had a fantastic art week this week. All the children from our youngest learners in Little Learners to our year six have been learning about famous artists and have been creating their own amazing art work. Here is just a selection of some of the amazing art work on display. Ask your children what artist they have been learning about this week. More photos to follow.













ANTIBULLYING AMBASSADOR AWARD

We are very proud of our Antibullying Ambassadors who were nominated for an Anne Frank youth award which is a charity that recognises young people who support and care for others. The five St Anne's pupils were highly commended and received their certificates at an awards ceremony at Portishead Primary last night with pride. Well done to them all and thank you to Mrs Kelly for taking a lead on this wonderful group.

Someties Americans America

Our Anti Bullying ambassadors would like all children and staff to wear an item of blue clothing on Wednesday 12th July to mark disability awareness day.

They will be promoting inclusion across the school. Please support them in their work.

CLASSES FOR 2023-2024

After holding teacher interviews last week, we are now in a position to share our teaching team for next year. Please find the list of class teachers below. We are delighted to be welcoming three new teachers: Mrs Gibson is joining our Hewish teaching crew in year 2. Mrs Hoskins and Miss Poole are joining the West Wick teaching team in Busy Bees and year 5 respectively.

You will notice that Mrs Martin is not teaching in our Busy Bees class next year. She is not leaving us but is stepping away from her teaching commitment to focus on her SENCo role as well as taking the coaching and mentoring of teachers and support staff in EYFS and KS1. She will continue to support and drive our excellent EYFS team.

Our ECT teachers (Early Career Framework teachers, previously newly qualified teachers) are entitled to 10% (1 day) of their teaching time out of class, therefore, we have two classes at West Wick with ECT teachers who have a different teacher on one day a week – this is our Busy Bees class and Year 5. We also have a number of classes where we have two teachers share the teaching.

Class teachers for 2023-2024

Class	Hewish	West Wick
Busy Bees	Mrs Telford – Monday/ Tuesday	Mrs Hoskins
	Mrs Poole – Wednesday – Friday	Miss Haspell -(Wednesday)
Year One	Miss Williams	Mrs Fowler
Year Two	Mrs White	Mrs Treasure
	Mrs Gibson	
Year Three	Miss Hunt	Mrs Cockram
Year Four	Miss Appleford	Mr Webster
Year Five	Mrs Brawn- Monday/ Tuesday	Miss Poole
	Mr Phillips- Wednesday – Friday	Mrs Brawn -(Wednesday)
Year Six	Mrs Coulton- Monday/ Tuesday/	Mrs Kelly
	alternate Wednesday	
	Mrs Webb - Alternate Wednesday/	
	Thursday/ Friday	

Children will be spending the morning with their new teachers on **Thursday 13th July**.

We are holding meet the teacher meetings for parents on the following dates:

Monday 17th **July –** Year 5 and 6 'Meet the new teacher' session for parents 3:10-3:40 @ WW / 3:30-4pm @ Hewish in the year 5 and 6 classrooms.

Tuesday 18th July - Year 3 and 4 'Meet the new teacher' session for parents 3:10-3:40 @ WW / 3:30-4pm @ Hewish in the year 3 and 4 classrooms.

Wednesday 19th July – Year 1 and 2 'Meet the new teacher' session for parents 3:10 – 3:40 @ WW / 3:30-4pm @ Hewish in the year 1 and 2 classrooms.

SCHOOL FETE

As you know, we are holding our Summer fete tomorrow from 11:30am – 2:30pm. Please come along to support this wonderful community event. We are hoping the weather stays dry for us! Thank you for all your kind donations for the fete – we have some lovely raffle prizes too!



Despite all the donations, the PTFA only had two parents from across both sites offer any help in the organisation of the fete or to run stalls at the fete, therefore, there will be less games and activities. The PTFA is in desperate need of volunteers. They are very close to making the decision to

cancel the Christmas fair and summer fair next year. This would be a huge shame as these events are a highlight for the community. Please consider what support you can offer to the PTFA to ensure that we can run these events. It is time to put the P (parents) back into PTFA.

Please contact the PTFA on stannesptfa@gmail.com if you would like to get involved.

PARENTPAY

As we approach the end of the school year please can we remind you to login to your ParentPay | ParentPay account to check if you have any money owing for school dinners. All accounts should be either in credit or with a zero balance. As always, please do let us know if you are experiencing any difficulties with this and we will be happy to help. If you have not yet activated your account and need a reminder of your activation codes please let us know.

DIARY DATES

Saturday 8th July - PTFA Summer fete 11.30am - 2.30pm

Monday 10th July - Year 2 family worship

Wednesday 12th July - Wear blue to mark Disability Awareness Dav

Thursday 13th July – 'Moving up to our new class' morning for children.

Monday 17th July – Year 5 and 6 'Meet the new teacher' session for parents 3:10 – 3:40 @ WW / 3:30-4pm @ Hewish in the year 5 and 6 classrooms.

Tuesday 18th July - Year 3 and 4 'Meet the new teacher' session for parents 3:10 – 3:40 @ WW / 3:30-4pm @ Hewish in the year 3 and 4 classrooms.

Wednesday 19th July - Year 1 and 2 'Meet the new teacher' session for parents 3:10 - 3:40 @ WW / 3:30-4pm @ Hewish in the year 1 and 2 classrooms

Friday 21st July - End of term

JILL DANDO NEWS CREW

Disability Awareness Day



Our Anti Bullying Ambassadors would like share that on **Wednesday 12th July** we are celebrating and recognising Disability Awareness Day. We are asking children to wear an item of blue with their school uniform and will take time in worship to think about how we can help friends who have hidden disabilities.

Here are things we can do to support others:

- 1. Learn about different disabilities.
- 2. Recognise how brilliant and unique we all are.
- 3. Be patient and understanding.
- 4. Be helpful in school and at work.
- 5. Ask if your friends need help.
- 6. Spread the word about Disability Awareness Day!